
THE ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST

⾹  港  東  區  扶  輪  社  週  報


Club 16340 District 3450 Chartered on 06 April, 1954 by  
Charter President PDG (Uncle) John Yuen

   Vol.69  No.24 15 June 2022

TUNG FENG
 OFFICERS


President                       
Bernard Lee

         

Hon. Secretary                       
Rico Fung


Hon. Treasurer                          
John Poon 


DIRECTORS 

Club Administration       

PP Andy Wong 


Fellowship               

Rtn. Kevin Leung


International Service 

Rtn. Mofiz Chan


Membership

PP William Wong 


Membership Chair

PP Eddy Wong


Service Projects 
PP Stacy Ho


Youth Service 
PP Gilbert Fung


Public Image Chair 
PP Nancy Yee


Community Service Chair 

Christopher Wang


Foundation Chair

PP David Li 


PP Council Rep.      

George Leung 


EX-OFFICIO  
IPP Leo Yu       

        

CLUB ADVISORS          

PDG YK Cheng

DGE Norman Lee

PP Andrew Chen 

PP Tim Lui 

PP Henry Chan 

PP Hubert Chan

PP George Leung

PP David Li

PP Rudy Law

Rtn Freddy Wu

Attendees: 

  P Bernard Lee

  PDG Y.K. Cheng

  DGE Norman Lee

  PP William Wong
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  PP Eddy Wong


Guest of IPP Leo Yu, Andrew Yu


President Bernard welcomed everybody to the Meeting, especially young 
Andrew, son of IPP Leo.  We celebrated birthdays for P Bernard, 
Rotarian Vagman and Rotarian Freddy.  PE Rico was then invited to 
conduct the 4th Club Assembly of this Rotary Year.


PE Rico shared his experience 
at President-Elect Training 
Seminar and District Training 
Assembly and promoted the 
63rd District Conference, 
which shall take place in May 
2023.  He then introduced his 
incoming officers and 
announced that our new 
theme ties, scarfs and pins are 
ready for collection.


1 June 2022 Meeting - 4th Club Assembly

PP George Leung

PP Gilbert Fung

IPP Leo Yu

PE Rico Fung

Rtn Freddy Wu

Rtn Mofiz Chan


Rtn Benson Ng

Rtn Bonnie Yeung

Rtn Vagman Wai 

Rtn Peter Yeung

Rtn Eric Poon 
 



Rotarian Eric Poon shared his experience attending District Conference for the first time. 


PE Rico presented his plans for RCHKIE, with focus on club administration, supporting DGE 
Norman, and preparation work for the club’s 70th anniversary.  In particular, committees on 
strategy, bulletin, speaker and programs, public image and IT had been formed, and he plans 
to take them further moving forward.


He also announced the first speaker for the next Rotary Year, Dr. Kevin Lau, Chairman of 
Make-A-Wish Hong Kong, and the topic will be Great Bay Area Healthcare.  The latest Board 
meeting and activities were also reported before the meeting was passed back to P Bernard 
for announcements.


P Bernard asked everyone to drink a toast to Rotary International coupled with the name Hong 
Kong Island East.


Red box for the day was $1,700.


I am thankful for the opportunity of attending the District 
Conference.  I will highlight a few things from the 
perspective of a first timer.


The Conference is the culmination of the year. It is a 
graduation festivity of sorts.  It is structured as a series 
of plenary sessions accompanied by group breakout 
sessions. One plenary was devoted to youth 
activities. There were official business like approving the 
accounts for the previous year and voting on resolutions.


The theme of the Conference relates to the theme of the Rotary year. The word “change” is 
featured in many instances this year.  I went to the “Session 3” breakout session. It was about 
“How Rotary Changes You”.   President Flora Tsang of Club of Star Avenue, DGN Andy Li, and 
Chartered President Fonia Wong of Club of Central shared how they started with Rotary at 
different stages of their lives; how they have made impacts through the activities; and how 
they see Rotary as a means of Caring, Love, Opportunities, and Changes to everyone 
involved.


It was Great to see DGE Norman being recognized in the Future Leader interview, which is a 
proud moment for our Club.  I also find that the story of DGE Norman very encouraging and 
inspiring because he worked very hard through student days, young professional and 
entrepreneur, and therefore he realized how and what to change people’s lives for good 
causes


This Conference has given me opportunity to meet Rotarians from other Clubs, and see 
Rotary in action in other Clubs.  I am impressed that the recognition of help and contribution 
was well balanced between efforts, activities and monetary aspects. It shows a great 
emphasis on “every little thing helps”. Or in Chinese 「不以善⼩⽽不為之」。I also hope that 
in the coming year, our Club can enter the People of Action competition with more photos and 
videos, for which i can also participate in.


Finally, I am told that socially there is usually a lot of fun. But since we are still regulated by 
social distancing, the fun was somewhat curtailed. Hope that things will be better next year!


— Rotarian Eric Poon


62nd District Conference Sharing by Rotarian Eric Poon



C.C.C. Kei Wan Primary School (Aldrich Bay) 
aims to provide quality education and encourage 
students to reach their full potential. They believe 
that education is a process for personal growth 
and improvement. With an emphasis on music 
and the promotion of independent and analytical 
thinking, students are empowered to become 
purposeful and responsible citizens who serve 
others and improve society. 


On 4 June 2022, C.C.C. Kei Wan Primary School 
(Aldrich Bay) had successfully held an online 
event in collaboration with one of our service partners, Little 
Life Warrior Society. Fifteen students from C.C.C. Kei Wan Primary School (Aldrich Bay) and nine 
children from Little Life Warrior Society participated. Two fun games namely ’Object Guessing‘ and 
’Bingo‘ brought the students and children together in harmony with laughters.


The highlight of the event was definitely the music performance by C.C.C Kei Wan Primary (Aldrich Bay) 
students.  Several of the school‘s music teams performed during the event including wind bands and 
string orchestras. The school has a very strong music culture. They have won a number of awards in 
recent years, including gold medal in Orchestra at the International Youth Music Festival in Slovakia in 
2015. 


All credits go to the students and teachers in C.C.C. Kei Wan Primary School (Aldrich Bay). They have 
devoted a lot of their time and efforts in preparing for this event which was very successful indeed!


— Rotarian Bonnie Yeung


The Second Board Meeting for the newly reinstated Interact Club of Holy 
Carpenter Secondary School was held on 9 June 2022.  It was the first 
time the students completely ran the meeting under guidance of Miss Wu, 
their teacher advisor.  The student board members cheered for their 
President.  We can see all the happy faces when we took the group 
photo.  Next year, most of the same board members will continue.  We all 
hope to be able to resume at least one meaningful service project in the 
upcoming Rotary year.


The Joint Board Meeting of Rotaract Club of HKCC Students’ Union was 
held the day after, on 10 June 2022.  As a tradition, current board 
members all share their feelings on one year as Rotaractors, and new 
board members introduced themselves and what they wish to do in the 
upcoming year.  PP William, PE Rico, Advisor Kate and Advisor Hester 
shared feedback and suggestions for the upcoming year.  Simple 
installation ceremony was conducted as Outgoing President Betty 
passed the sash to Incoming President Serious, through P Bernard and 
PE Rico.   All 21 of us then gathered together for bonding over late dinner.


The last Board Meeting of Rotaract Club of HKIE was held the following 
day, on 11 June 2022. P Merlot gave a summary of the year, and 
introduced the 
incoming board 
members.  We are so 
happy to see that 

board members of the Rotaract Club of HKCC 
Student Union including P Betty will be joining the 
Rotaract Club of HKIE.  P Merlot also have two 
entries for District Rotaract Awards, which will take 
place on 25 June 2022.  We are very proud of our 
Rotaractors, Interactors and Junioractors! 

Rotaract and Interact Board Meetings

Living Hand In Hand - Junioract Club of CCC Kei Wan Primary School (Aldrich Bay)

Incoming and current board members of the Rotaract Club 
of HKCC Students’ Union

Interact Club of HCSS Board Meeting

Rotaract Club of HKCC Installation

Rotaract Club of HKIE Board Meeting

Junioractors and kids at Little Life Warrior Society 
saying goodbye to each other
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Happy Birthday to our Splendid June Birthday Members 
  

2   June : P Bernard Lee

24 June : Rtn Frederick Wu


Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Meeting Venue   : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm

Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/


The 12th Hong Kong Bowling 
Tournament for all cum 11th Hong 
Kong Blind Bowling Tournament 
took place on 12 June, 2022.


DGE Norman, PP Laurence and 
P Bernard entered into one team 
with one visually impaired bowler 
provided by the Hong Kong Blind 
Sports Federation.  We rolled our 
first ball blindfolded, then competed against other 
Rotarians and company sponsors as one team.


PP Laurence is our top bowler and he won a trophy 
with is personal Rotarian Score.  Champions from 
the Hong Kong Bowling Team performed tricks shots 
to cheer the event.  It was a wonderful Sunday 
morning.

6 July 2022  - Club Installation

PE Rico will be installed as President of RCHKIE in Rotary Year 2022-2023.  District officers will 
be joining us.  We shall also be extending our invitation to our 4 clan clubs and our Rotaractors. 
The venue will be at Regal Hong Kong Hotel.  Please contact PE Rico to register.  Come join us 
to celebrate this important event!


7 August 2022  - District Installation

This year the District Installation is unique, as it is the installation ceremony for DGE Norman, in 
addition to all new Presidents.  The event will be held at the Hong Kong Convention and Exhibi-
tion Center.


In the light of changing social gathering restrictions, registration will be made in two main cate-
gories.  Participants can choose to either attending only the Ceremony portion of the event (no 
food/drink served), or the Ceremony with the subsequent banquet afterwards.


Early Bird (Deadline 15 July 2022) for “Ceremony + Banquet" is $1,680 per person.  After that, 
Ceremony Only is $500 per person and “Ceremony + Banquet” is $1,880 per person. Please 
contact PE Rico who will register on our behalf to District.  Stay tuned for more details.

Announcements and Upcoming Events

26 June : Rtn Vagman Wai

30 June : Rtn Walter Wong


11th Hong Kong Blind Bowling Tournament

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

